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1. A recent incident has occurred where two chemicals i.e. acid and sodium hypochloriate mixed to produce chlorine gas.  This occurred in a School swimming pool in another Local Authority. It was apparently due to the chemical supply pipes breaking.
2. It is therefore important to ensure that the chemical supply pipes are bunded inside a sealed plastic pipe and led back to its respective receptacle. The supply lines must also be marked. There should also be a chlorine gas alarm fitted within the plant room.
3. There should also be a written emergency procedure of what to do in the event of the alarm being activated. All employees that work in this area must be briefed on the correct action to carry out in the event of a chlorine gas leak.

4. Further information on the protection of bathers in swimming pools and the safe use of water treatment chemicals is contained in HSE Guidance Document - HSG 179 “Managing Health & Safety in Swimming Pools” 4th Edition 2018.
5. If you require further information on this subject, please contact Corporate Health and Safety Service on 023 8091 7770 option 6
6. References

6.1. HSE Guidance Document - HSG 179 “Managing Health & Safety in Swimming Pools” 4th Edition 2018 - HSE Publications.
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